ACYOA Central Council Meeting

January 16, 2011

St. David Armenian Church, Boca Raton, FL

Present:

Lydia Kurkjian (Chair), Danny Mantis (Vice Chair), George Macarian (Treasurer), Karen Dardarian (Secretary), Alex Ouzounian (Chapter Relations Coordinator), Nancy Basmajian (Executive Secretary)

Absent:

Ara Janigian (Public Relations Coordinator), Gevork Vartanian (Program Coordinator)

Highlights of the meeting are as follows:

1. Administrative

· Fundraising. The Central Council will continue with the sale of ACYOA apparel and wristbands. The wristbands will be made available to chapters for raising funds in their respective communities. In addition Central Council will mail a letter soliciting funds from parish leadership sometime in the next few months. 

It was announced that the ACYOA received a donation from United Armenian Charities; the funds are earmarked for leadership development.

· Chapter Relations. Central Council will investigate the possible use of Google forms to send and receive regular chapter reports.  Liaisons will contact their parishes and chapters regarding ACYOA Day commemorations; the event falls on April 17 (Palm Sunday).
2. Programming
· ACYOA Chapter Workshop (January 14-16) was very successful with 32 participants from 13 parishes; the theme was “The Cross of Circles.” The participants’ evaluations were positive. Thank you letters will be sent to the St. David Church and their pastor, Fr. Nareg Berberian as well as workshop presenters, Fr. Hovnan Demerjian and Fr. Vartan Joulfayan.
· YouTube Contest. To date, submissions have been coming in slowly; CC liaisons will contact their chapters and parishes to promote the contest.
· Alumni Ball at St. Gregory, White Plains, NY (February 12). Plans have been finalized for the Ball; entertainment, food, raffle, etc. Profits will be shared 50/50 between the chapter and Central Council. Publicity is in full swing.
· National Lenten Retreat (March 25-27). Fliers promoting the retreat—which will be held in the Midwest—will be sent to parish and ACYOA leadership in mid-January. The cost will be subsidized by the Central Council and the DYE making it possible to charge only $100 to participants. Fr. Daniel Findikyan will serve as retreat leader; the theme will be “Conversations with God for a New Generation.”
· Armenia Service Program (June 28-July 18). Promotional information about the program, along with a letter from the Primate, was sent to parish and ACYOA leadership in December. The ACYOA will partner with FAR for the service portion of the program in the city of Gyumri.  An ASP Leader and Assistant are being sought.
· Blood Drive. Chapters will be encouraged to sponsor a blood drive sometime during the Lenten/Holy Week season.  Informational packets will be sent in February; Lent begins on March 7.
· General Assembly (May 26-27, Philadelphia, PA) Central Council reviewed plans for the Assembly; the Nominating Committee and the Auditing Committee will be contacted immediately to follow through on their respective responsibilities. A special assembly to deliberate on revisions to the ACYOA Bylaws will convene prior to the Annual General Assembly; details were discussed, and parliamentarians will be consulted regarding procedure, etc.

3. ACYOA Calendar

· February 12: Central Council Meeting, St. Gregory Church, White Plains, NY

· February 12: ACYOA Alumni Ball, St. Gregory Church, White Plains, NY
· March 12: Central Council Meeting & meeting with Sports Weekend Committee, Sts. Sahag & Mesrob Church, Wynnewood, PA

· April 30: Central Council Meeting, Diocesan Assembly, Cambridge, MA 

· May 26-27: ACYOA General Assembly, Philadelphia, PA

· May 27-30: ACYOA Sports Weekend, Philadelphia, PA
